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UPTON BY CHESTER AND DISTRICT
 PARISH COUNCIL
18 Gladstone Road

Chester

CH1 4BY

01244 399940
07584415343

Email suzi.a.pollard@btinternet.com or

 clerk@uptonbychester.org.uk
Minutes of the meeting of Upton by Chester and District Parish Council’s General Purposes and Localities Committee, held on Monday 24th July 2017, 7.30pm, at Upton Pavilion, Upton, Chester.

Present: Cllr Evans (Chairman), Cllr Bennion, Cllr Lee, Cllr M Lloyd, Cllr Samuel and 
Cllr Walmsley

In attendance: Darren Flaherty, Pavilion Supervisor
In the absence of the Clerk, it was agreed that Cllr Walmsley would take the Minutes.
1. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN 

Cllr Evans was nominated for Chairman. Proposed by Cllr Walmsley, seconded by Cllr Bennion

No further nominations were received.

RESOLVED: that Cllr Evans be appointed Chairman of the General Purposes & Localities Committee for the ensuing year.

2.  APPOINTMENT OF VICE-CHAIRMAN

Cllr Lee was nominated for Vice-Chairman.  Proposed by Cllr Bennion, Seconded by Cllr M Lloyd

No further nominations were received.

RESOLVED: that Cllr Lee be appointed Vice-Chairman of the General Purposes & Localities Committee for the ensuing year.

3.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr S Lloyd and Cllr B Southward.
Resolved: noted.

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations of interest were made.

5. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED: that the Minutes of the meeting held on 10th April 2017 were approved as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman.

Proposed by Cllr Samuel and seconded by Cllr Lee.

6. CLERK'S REPORT

RESOLVED: that the actions taken by the Clerk on resolutions made at the last meeting were noted. 

In respect of the Parish Council's request to CW&C to install an additional street light at the corner of Alpraham Crescent and Gatesheath Drive, Cllr Evans undertook to contact Engineer Graham Lowe who had now taken over the highways duties previously carried out by Kay Parry. With regards to the monthly litter picking, Cllr Evans said she would issue a new set of dates to all Parish Councillors.

7. PAVILION SUPERVISOR'S REPORT

Darren Flaherty tabled a set of plans professionally prepared outlining proposals for the replacement of damaged and outdated equipment in the pavilion playground. It was noted that the Parish Council's Grant Funding Sub-Committee were to meet early September to discuss the financing of replacement playground equipment.

Mr Flaherty commented that the new paving allowing access for the disabled to the bowling green had been very well received. The recent seeding of the bowling green turf had not proved successful and professional advice was now being sought as to how the problem could be resolved. Total income from refreshment sold in the pavilion and from use of the various pavilion facilities for the period 1st June until 20th July had totalled the encouraging sum of £7967.

Mr Flaherty reported that a request had been received for a new bench to be located around the pavilion to commemorate a local resident recently deceased. The request also included an appropriate plaque to be fitted to the bench. Members agreed that caution should be exercised over such requests and suggested that the matter be deferred for further thought and consideration.

It was noted that arising from the very successful formal opening of the bowling green by the Lord Mayor on 20th June; the Bowling Club had challenged Parish Councillors to a bowling match some time September 2017.

8. PARISH COUNCIL CHRISTMAS EVENT

RESOLVED: that this should take the format of a Carol Concert involving local schools and be held in the Cockpit. Details to be discussed at the next Committee meeting in September.

9. UPKEEP OF PARISH WAR MEMORIAL

Cllr Evans undertook to write to the War Memorial Trust to ascertain when precisely the Parish Council's was likely to receive a response to the application for funding.

10. REPAIRS TO CANAL TOWPATH
Nothing to report.

11. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED: that the date and time of the next meeting be confirmed as Monday, 4th September 2017 commencing at 7.00 pm.

Yours sincerely,
Suzi Pollard (Mrs)

Clerk to Upton by Chester and District Parish Council.
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